
 
 
October, 2022 
 
Dear Special Friends,  
     Hello, my Special Friends, on this Monday afternoon, October 17, 2022, While I’m in Lusaka, Zambia, 
in Southern Africa. I arrived here from Nigeria, where I live, last week, at my usual time every year for 
many, many years, to minister in five different countries in the southern part of Africa. 
     I’ll be in Zambia for the rest of October, then in Zimbabwe, EswatinI (Swaziland), South Africa, and 
Botswana till the end of November, then in South Africa in December, and back to Nigeria. 
     Thanks so very much for praying for me, and for giving your offerings to help support the ministry. 
They come from many people in several different countries, and I’m so very, very grateful!  
     I was ministering in Nigeria for most of September, in Lagos and Abuja (capital of Nigeria). God has 
done miracles in Nigeria! People have given so many testimonies of divine intervention in hopeless 
circumstances, and God always makes a way, where there seems to be absolutely no way! 
     A man in one place testified about how his cellphone was stolen out of his hand, when he had to stop 
in traffic, and he grabbed his other phone, to check his bank accounts. When the thief started transferring 
his money out of his bank account, the man quickly reversed it, and was able to miraculously transfer the 
money in his other accounts to a safe place. He didn’t lose anything, after all! 
     For over a year now, I’ve faced a big challenge in Nigeria. We’ve lived in the same nice, big apartment 
for almost thirty-four years, ever since we moved from Ghana to Nigeria, and traveled all over Africa. 
     The whole house was suddenly sold to a new owner, who sent word to all the tenants and businesses 
to move out. Several of us have made appeal after appeal to stay, and I’ve tried my best, prayed a lot, and 
nothing has worked out, so all the last tenants have promised to move by the end of December. 
     Sometimes God answers “Yes,” sometimes “NO, because I have a better plan,” and sometimes He 
answers, “Wait, it’s not yet time.” 
     I’ve found another apartment in the same area, but it’s quite a lot smaller, and the rent has to be paid 
for a whole year in advance, plus repainting the whole place, building another kitchen cabinet, etc. 
It’s hard to figure out where to put everything for the ministry, plus all the accumulations of 34 years! 
     Very dear friends are preparing to move as much as possible while I’m away, from now till the second 
week in December. That means lots and lots of hard work in December, before I leave for Ghana after 
Christmas! “With our God, all things are possible,” as I know so very well from Mark 10:27! Thanks for 
praying a lot for me now, and especially in December! Thanks for praying for my friends helping me! 
     The churches that we’re helping to build in northern Ghana continue to get built, and right now, the 
latest two churches are starting to get the roof on at Gnani(No. 114) and Zaangum (No. 115). I’ve seen 
nice pictures of the roof on the new churches in Naagu and Janania. 
     Plastering and flooring is going on at Lampoga, and dedications are taking place at two of the village 
churches in October and November, so I’m expecting their pictures of the big event! 



     The three to be dedicated in January, in the towns of Kankidina (Jan. 4), Karaga (Jan. 11), and Zabzugu 
(Jan. 18), are still needing to be finished before then. That means wiring, putting in ceiling fans for the 
weather that’s always hot), and painting. Thanks for your offerings to help build more churches! 
     Several of the new churches have been having revivals and outdoor crusades, to win more souls for 
Jesus in northern Ghana! Many of the pastors have been having water baptism for new converts, after a 
time of many weeks of teaching. Jesus is coming soon! 
     Yes, the letter “O” is for October, but it’s also for “Overcomers,” too! I’ve been praying for you to be 
an “OVERCOMER” in this month of OCTOBER, and have many testimonies! The tests and trials are so 
many, as Satan tries his best, but his best is not enough, when you have Jesus! Remember, “Greater is he 
that is in you, than he that is in the world” (I John 4:4). 
 
Love, Doris Hokett  
  
      
 
      
      
      
      
      
                
      
   
 


